








February 19, 2009
The Honorable John H. Eichelberger

Senate of Pennsylvania

Senate Box 203030 
Harrisburg, PA 17120-3030

Dear Senator Eichelberger:

Last fall, your office invited Citizens Advisory Council staff to a meeting to discuss potential legislation establishing statewide siting criteria for wind turbines.  I wanted to let you know that Council’s Public Participation and Outreach Committee has begun reviewing the pros and cons of various approaches to addressing siting concerns.
As I am sure you already know, no federal guidelines exist for the siting of wind energy facilities that developers are required to follow
.  Similarly, in Pennsylvania, no statewide siting guidelines currently exist although efforts are underway to encourage voluntary action (e.g. the Game Commission’s Voluntary Cooperative Agreement (VCA) and the Wind and Wildlife Collaborative)

At our November 2008 committee meeting, the Western Pennsylvania Conservancy gave a presentation using Natural Heritage Program data showing areas suitable for wind development that would be eliminated if broad data layers such as Important Bird Areas, Important Mammal Areas and Important Biodiversity Areas were used.  When these broad data layers were overlaid with wind maps, they quickly eliminated most of the acreage with highly suitable wind energy potential for wind turbine applications.  Clearly, more study is needed.
The committee plans to continue to study alternatives for appropriately guiding wind energy development.  We would be happy to receive your input on our efforts.  Please contact Sue Wilson, Council’s Executive Director, at 717-787-4527 if you have any questions or concerns.
Respectfully,

Richard J. Manfredi




Cynthia Carrow
CAC Chair





PPO Committee Chair
� USFWS Interim Guidelines to Avoid and Minimize Wildlife Impacts from Wind Turbines (2003) includes a site evaluation process for predevelopment evaluations of potential wind energy sites which must be followed if the project is built on federal lands.





The National Wind Coordinating Committee’s Permitting of Wind Energy Facilities (2003) includes broader range of topics than the USFWS document (e.g., public safety, noise, infrastructure, permitting)





Three federal laws provide some protection to wildlife from wind energy facilities:  the Migratory Bird Treaty Act, the Bald and Golden Eagle Protection Act, and the Endangered Species Act.  






